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Kids Club Cabin

Social Media Policy

This social media policy applies to Kids Club staff members and sets out guidelines that should be followed for all on-line communications. We also make parents and their families aware of this procedure through this policy and our parent agreement. Whilst social media, professional networking sites and personal web sites are useful technologies, staff members need to use good judgement about their online activities. 
Kids Club Cabin has an official website and Facebook page for sharing information with parents and carers. Staff must follow the below guidelines whenever using these sites. They must always seek the permission of parents/carers before any child’s photograph is shared on these sites. 

The following guidelines must be adhered to when using social media:
· Staff must refrain from divulging any information about children and parents within the setting. 

· Staff must not make comments that may be seen as detrimental to the reputation of Kids Club.

· Staff must maintain professionalism by not accepting parents/carers as ‘friends’ on social networking sites. Individual circumstances should be discussed with the Co-ordinator and/or Committee (for example if a parent/carer is a family member). If staff members choose to be ‘friends’ with one another, they should maintain a level of professionalism in their interactions.

· Photographs or materials published on personal social networking sites must not identify staff or children and their families. 

· We talk to our parents/carers about social networking sites and the possible implications of sharing photographs and information about Kids Club on social media. Parents are asked to agree (in the parent contract) to only post photographs and information relating to their own children.
· The computer in the office is for official use only. Staff may access the computer for information relating to Kids Club activities.

· Staff must not access personal email or social media unless they are on a break, and this must be done in a staff area, away from the children.
· Children must be supervised at all times when using the computer. The office computer must have parental controls installed.
Any member of staff found to be in breach of any of the above may be subject to disciplinary action. Each staff member has a duty to report any breach of policy to the Co-ordinator and/or Committee.
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